WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

NOVEMBER 11, 2002

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:35 p.m. on November 11, 2002.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Carole Oesterle, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf and Trustee Todd Baker.  Also present were Megan Willis-Redern and Don Orr.  Invocation given by Clerk Oesterle.  The agenda was approved.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of October 14, 2002 regular board meeting as printed. Motion carried.

Donald Hackert entered.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Graf to reinvest CD#80399 for 5 months and to check into bonds.  Motion carried.

Moved by Clerk Oesterle, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and place on file.  Motion carried.

Public comment:  Donald Hackert addressed the board.  He lives on 24 acres on Meech Road and has a small pond that he would like to enlarge to irrigate his nursery stock.  He is in residential now, but would like it changed to agricultural.  Supervisor Marshall stated that he needed a Zoning Permit from our Zoning Administrator, Ken Chamberlain and that he would have to talk to Assessor Gauss about switching from residential to agricultural district. Donald Hackert exited at 7:50 p.m.

Megan Willis-Redern and Don Orr addressed the township board concerning the chip sealing of Swan Road from Brogan Road to M-52 and the clearing of so many trees.

Supervisor Marshall stated that he talked with Joe Pulver and all the trees are marked that are going to be cut down.  He also stated that he had talked to him about declaring it a scenic route, but didn’t think it qualify because it should lead to something scenic, like lake, park or trials.

He also stated that he hasn’t heard from anyone else on the road concerning this matter. It was the concensus of the board to continue with the Swan Road project per contract.

Megan Willis-Redern and Don Orr exited at 8:15 p.m.

Zoning Board Amendments have been printed in the paper.

Zoning Administrator, Ken Chamberlain will be gone for the next two weeks.

Supervisor Marshall reported that he has talked with Scott McDonald and told him the board had decided to get someone else to do our building inspections.  Scott turned over all monies received except the $2,000 check from Vantown Church that he is unable to locate.  He also received all receipt books, records and computer.  Ken Chamberlain will write all permits, Charles S.Barnum, 2050 Perrine Road, Rives Junction, MI 49277 and is Stockbridge Township Building Inspector has agreed to cover our township.  His phone # (517) 569-2235.  He also gave us a form that he uses “Required Building Inspection Checklist” for our file and a copy of his certification by Bureau of Construction Codes which expires 9/17/06.  He is certified as Building Inspector, Mechanical Inspector and Plan Reviewer.

Charles Hawkins is going to apply for certification as building inspector by the State.  Supervisor Marshall also presented a resume from John C. Dodson who lives near Fowlerville that would also be interested in the building inspectors’ job.

Supervisor Marshall received the DEQ permit issued to Ted Waters & Sons for the 30,000 gallon tank and now the clerk can issue the Special Use Permit.

Communiqués:  Ingham County Road Commission-RE: Natural Beauty Road Designation; Bureau of Construction Codes-RE: Michigan Rehabilitation Code for Existing Buildings; Ingham County Housing Commission-RE:  Home Improvements Loans; MEDC Minute-Re current happenings; MTA –RE: updating directory; Michigan Alliance for Competitive Telecommunications-RE: SBC/Ameritech long distance authority; Mike Bryanton, Ingham County Clerk-RE:  Election Reform;  Detroit Edison-RE:  Fire run-Stockbridge Fire Dept;  Ingham Township-RE: Standby fee contract.

Moved by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to enter into a standby fee with Ingham Township of $6,369.36 for period of July 1, 2002 through June 30, 2003.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall had Hart’s Welling winterize the outside hydrants for $75.00.

Supervisor Marshall recommended getting John Partridge (517) 655-2915 to make a wood carved sign for the township.

Ken Chamberlain made up six new ordinance books with all the updates included.  It was suggested that we get 12 more books and have the old ones turned in to sell to anyone that request one with an insert on the amendments. 

Clerk Oesterle suggested that we buy some new polyethylene top tables that are on sale at Mernards for $34.99 for 6 foot table.  Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to buy ten-6 foot tables at $34.99 each.  Motion carried.

Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay all the bills that were presented.  Motion carried.

Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carole Oesterle, Clerk

